

Secondary Newsletter

2 - 6 March 2020

Current news

B-Tests - If you arrive by bus and it is late, sign in at reception and let your teacher know that you arrived by bus. It will be taken into consideration that it was outside of your control.

PTA Grant meeting - Thursday 5th March 20.00 in the Crown and Thistle Pub. All welcome.

The new **canteen menu's** starting next week can be found *here*. Please ensure your childs account is in credit at all times. For those on free school meals, remember that it can only be used for a meal, not snacks and drinks. You will need to top up the account for these items.

Computers - If you have any unwanted computers that you or your company wish to dispose of. We are taking in donations for various projects.

Badminton Match OLA

Thursday saw some thrilling badminton matches between OLA and the Europa School as our S1s, S3s and our S5/S6s hosted OLA for some badminton matches. Our team managed to play 45 matches, but it was not only the quantity that was impressive, the quality also shone through. The Europa School finished the event as winners scoring 18 wins to 15.

Ski trip to Aprica



Europa's first Ski trip was a huge success. A great time was had by all. School and Ski staff were impressed with the children's behaviour.

between year groups and different language groups was to be admired. The children were a real credit to our school and their families.

morale

trip. The

interaction

PARENT INTERNET SAFETY SESSION

6.00pm - 7.20pm

The PTA have kindly funded this important information evening for parents. Results of our secondary student survey can be found here and it shows that most pupils will turn to their parents for advice. We would like encourage parents to attend.

Oxford Brookes University Library

This trip was an important first step for the S5 preparing for the IB next year and an introduction to the research needed for the extended essay that is an integral part of the IB.

Mathematics Challenge

The Intermediate Mathematics
Challenge was held on Thursday 6th
February in the Chapel for S3-5
students. Seventy students
registered, and the results were
impressive. Six students earned a
gold award: Aidan Groth (best in
school), Liam Dalziel, Sam Matthews,
Nicolas Winkel, Aurele Thinot, Ravi
Venugopal. Seven silver and eleven
bronze awards were also achieved.
Congratulations to all who took part.

Coronavirus - We will continue to keep you updated with the latest news and guidance. The guidance can be found *here*

Dates for your diary

camaraderie and

throughout the

04 MarSocial Media Parent training -18.00 (Sch.H)S2/S3 indoor Hockey vs Matthew Arnold05 MarS1 Houses of Parliament trip11 MarS6 Model European Council trip Munich09 MarU19 boys Basketball vs Wallingford (Home)16 MarThe Spanish Embassy visits the school10 MarS6 UCAS exhibition - Bristol20 MarConcert Divine Schism by Max S5

Contacts & links Europa School UK

General enquiries: reception@europaschool.uk 01235 524060 Parent portal: https://mis.europaschooluk.org

Fundraising link